Based on State and local case rates as well as consultation with the Chatham Health District, starting February 28, 2022 the First Selectman is lifting the mask mandate in municipal facilities. Visitors and employees are welcome to wear a mask if they so choose.

The Municipal offices will be adhering to the following COVID safety protocols:

- 1. Visitors are reminded to not enter the building if they have a fever or other COVID related symptoms.
- 2. Mask wearing shall be optional if you are vaccinated. Unvaccinated are required to mask if social distancing is not possible.
- 3. Practice social distancing (3' apart).
- 4. No soliciting.
- 5. As of April 1, 2022, Town meetings will be held in-person.

Department staff email addresses are available online <u>www.portlandct.org</u> as well as telephone numbers and forms.

Taxes as well as Water and Sewer can be paid online. Both can be paid by check and placed in the Drop-Off Box behind Town Hall.

We appreciate your patience and understanding as we take necessary steps to ensure the health and safety for all. Please remember to be considerate and mindful of the people around you.